At An Audit Meeting / Work Session
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 9th day of August, 2006

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                    George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                    Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                    Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                       Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Craig Marti, Valdina Consulting
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for Agenda

       11. b. Proposed Road Name:  Pinnacle Boulevard
       11. c. Proposed Road Name:  Chelsea View Terrace

       12. d. Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185

         7. c. Signs

4.    Approval of Audit

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Audit as presented in 

      the amount of $392,744.61, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
5.    Engineering:

      a. Hammond Road Waiver
      Craig Marti, a representative from Valdina –Marti Engineering, came forward for this 

      item.  Mr. Marti explained that this is a fourteen lot subdivision on the north side of 

      Cronk Road, on a roadway that will run parallel with Orchard Drive.  The road length 

      is 2,300 feet. Based on the conversation he had with the Town Board previously, he 
      met with the Highway Superintendent and Town Engineer.  Their main request was 
      that the first 800 feet will have a 24 foot wide travel lane.  The 800 feet will put them 

      basically at the curve and over the next 100 feet the road will go down to the normal 

      20 foot residential road width.  The wider section will be used for emergency ingress 

      and egress along the initial portion of the road.  Mr. Marti is returning for the 

      approval of a road waiver of the 2,300 feet so they can proceed with the Planning 
      Board process based either on a town road or change their proposal to reflect a private 
      road.  Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, was asked to come forward for his 
      input.  Mr. Benedict’s only request is that there is dedicated area at the end of the cul-

      de-sac to push the snow back.  Councilwoman Greene asked if the fire district was 

      notified and Mr. Marti said that was part of the Planning Board process.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the road length waiver of 

      2,300 feet with the stipulation of the snow push off requested by the Highway 

      Superintendent and that the proper Fire District is notified, seconded by Councilman 

      Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      b. Tarben Subdivision Drainage District

      Ken Lytle, owner of Zen Design, came forward for this item.  This subdivision is 
      located off Revere Road.  They are requesting permission to form a drainage district.  
      The Town Board needs to decide whether they would want a public or private district.  
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      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, recommends a public district.  The Town Board 

      was in agreement to form a public drainage district. The next order of business will be 

      to schedule a Public Hearing.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town asked Mr. Lytle 

      when he was preparing the map, plan and report to have the cost estimate for  

      insurance for the district.  The Town Board is requiring that as part of the 
      maintenance agreement to the district, insurance will be included.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Tarben Subdivision to 

      form a public drainage district, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
      c. Tarsio Subdivision Drainage District (Old Little Britain Road)

      Ken Lytle, owner of Zen Design, came forward for this item. This subdivision is 

      located off Old Little Britain Road.  They are requesting permission to form a 
      drainage district.  The Town Board needs to decide whether they want a public or 
      private drainage district.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, recommends a public district.  
      The Town Board was in agreement to form a public drainage district.  The next order 
      of business will be to schedule a Public Hearing.  Per Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 
      Town, the same requirements apply to this drainage district to the previous one.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Tarsio Subdivision 

      to form a public drainage district, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
      d. Chadwick Lake Park Basketball Court Fencing Bid Schedule

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the following bid 

      schedule for the basketball court fencing and goals at Chadwick Lake Park:

       Advertise for Bids:      August 15, 2006 (Sentinel)

                                            August 16, 2006 (MHT & THR)

      Open Bids                     September 6, 2006 (2:00 P.M.)

      Award Contract            September 13, 2006

      Start Work                    September 23, 2006

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above bid schedule, 

      seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      e. Nob Hill Sewer District – Septic Tank Pump Out Bid Schedule

      Defer to another time.
      f. Chadwick Lake Parking Lot Improvements Change Order

      Defer to another time.

      g. Grand Ave. North Culvert Rehabilitation

      Defer to another time.
6.    Police:

      a. Police Officer Vacancy

      This is a request from Deputy Police Chief John Mahoney, to start the process to fill 
      the vacancy created by the resignation of Tammy Caulkins which was effective July 
      26, 2006.  At this time there is a current Civil Service list of eligible candidates to 

      interview for the position.
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      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to start the hiring process to fill the 

      vacancy of Police Officer, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Deputy Police Chief John Mahoney to transfer funds from 

      account 3120.02 to account 3315.02 in the amount of $16,543.00.  At this time there 

      is $10,000.00 in account 3315.02 and with the transfer of the $16,543.00 there will be 

      enough for the payment of invoices for the purchase of equipment pursuant to the 

      Federal Narcotics Control Grant that the Police Department received.  The total 

      amount for the purchases is $26,542.70, which was authorized on May 31, 2006.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $16,543.00 

      from account #3120.02 to 3315.02, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
7.    Highway:

      a. Award of Bid for Dump Body

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award 

      the bid for the Dump Body to Amthor Incorporated, Walden, NY, in the amount 

      of $6,932.00.  We received only one bid.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bid to Amthor 

      Incorporated, Walden, NY for the Dump Body, in the amount of $6,932.00, seconded 

      by Councilman Piaquadio.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Award of Bid for Retro Fit

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the bid for 

      the Retro Fit to Amthor Incorporated, Walden, NY  in the amount of $32,392.00.  We 

      received only one bid.  Councilman Woolsey said he hasn’t seen these bids since they 
      came back and this $32,392.00 knocked his socks off.  Mr. Benedict explained that 
      they have a rough estimate of $35,000.00.  They will be doing some of the work in 

      house. There are some odds and ends that they have on the other trucks that need to 

      be done to this truck.  The fuel tank and hydraulic tanks have to be flip-flopped 
      around on this truck.  Then all the new lines and cables have to be put back.  This 

      truck is currently working with the old cable system.  The reason they are having 

      more problems with this than they thought is because the wing post mount is mounted 

      on top of the frames, not in between.  Councilman Woolsey would like to hold this so 

      he can review this more and talk to Mr. Benedict about it.  There are several questions 

      that need to be answered before we go further.  Councilwoman Greene asked how old 

      the truck is and Mr. Benedict said it is a 1984. Councilman Woolsey asked how many 

      bid specs were given out and Mr. Zarutskie said this was advertised in the 

      Times Herald Record, the Sentinel, the Mid Hudson Times and on Bidnet.  Mr. 

      Benedict said they did put a mileage clause of 100 miles.  Mr. Benedict said to   

      purchase a new truck would cost approximately $175,000.00.  Supervisor Booth said 

      we will hold this over until the August 21, 2006 meeting. 

      c. Signs

      Councilwoman Greene explained that she wanted to give the Board a little 
      background on why she is bringing this up.  In the spring the Highway Department 
      was working on Lakeside Road.  They did not have signs out saying you could not 
      proceed on Lakeside Road until you got to the area where they were working.  She 
      said she mentioned this to Todd DePew, Deputy Superintendent, that signs should be 
      at Union Avenue stating the road was closed and he told her that the Highway 
      Department did not have enough money in their budget to buy enough signs.  She 
      didn’t say anything and let that go.  Later a culvert pipe was replaced on Gardnertown 

Audit Meeting / Work Session         August 9, 2006          Pg. 4

      Road near Abbott & Mills.  Again there were no signs until you got down to the 
      school and people had to make u turns and come back.  She again spoke to Mr. 
      DePew and basically got the same answer.  About a week to ten days ago, the 
      Highway Department was doing work on Lakeside Road on the Meadow Hill side. 
      Again no signs at Route 52 and Lakeside Road, but when you got over to where the 
      Highway Department was working there was a detour sign with an arrow pointing 
      into Meadow Hill.  We do start work early in the morning and people do use this road 
      as a cut thru to connect to Route 84.  Councilwoman Greene said she received five 
      telephone calls from irate people.  The worst complaint was that once you go into 

      Meadow Hill there were no additional signs telling you how to get out of Meadow 

      Hill.  One woman got herself so lost that she pulled over and called her husband to 

      come and get her out of Meadow Hill. Councilwoman Greene can not understand 

      why we can’t afford signs to go out at the intersections to tell people the roads are 

      closed and that there is no thru traffic.  If we don’t have enough money then she will 

      make a motion to transfer the money from somewhere to buy some signs.  The 

      woman who got lost in Meadow Hill was crying and Councilwoman Greene felt sorry 

      for her and on top of being lost she was late for work.  Darrell Benedict, Highway 

      Superintendent, said in answer to all of the above there is plenty of money for signs 
      and we have plenty of signs.  If there is a lack of putting them out, then we will take 
      care of that.  We have had instances where people were rear-ended because they came 
      ten feet into where the detour was and tried to back out.  We do have detour signs for 
      either direction that can be put up.  They have found that no matter how many signs 

      are put up, people still drive thru.  Councilwoman Greene said at least we would be 

      making the effort to communicate to the public.  She would prefer “No Thru Traffic”  

      to detour because it makes people take the time to read it.  Mr. Benedict said he does 

      have “Road Closed to Thru Traffic” which have been used on Weyants Lane and 

      Leslie Road.  All the above signs are available for anyone who needs them.  The 

      foreman for that particular area may have chosen not to use the signs and not put a 

      flagman there for verbal communication.  He knows at the Gardnertown Road work 
      site, there was a flagman there. Councilwoman Greene was concerned over the 
      answer she got:  that we didn’t have enough money in the Highway budget to 
      purchase signs.  She feels it is just another way to put egg on our faces.  Mr. Benedict 
      said he will rectify that quickly.        

8.    Recreation:

      a. Reclassification of Position

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
      Conservation, to reclassify Neil Warren from part time laborer to part time chauffer.  

      Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, concurs that there presently is a position
      vacant and Mr. Warren can be reclassified to that title.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reclassify Neil Warren from part 

      time laborer to part time chauffer for the Recreation Department, with the verification 

      of a valid driver’s license, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 

      Conservation to transfer $10,000.00 from account 7620.0497 (Special Events) to  

      account 7310.0466 Adult and Youth Sports Account to cover improvements at 
      Cronomer Park Sports Complex.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to transfer $10,000.00 from account 

      7620.0497 to 7310.0466, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
9.    Justice Court:  Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Town Justices Jude Martini and Richard Clarino, to transfer an  
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      additional $589.00 from the Contingency Account which was originally deducted 

      from the Equipment line for the purchase of a court reporter system. The original 
      memo was for a transfer of $6,032.74 from the Contingency Account and on July 12, 
      2006, the Town Board only approved the transfer of $5,443.74. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the transfer of $589.00 

      from the Contingency account to the Equipment line account, seconded by 

      Councilman Woolsey. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
10.   Zoning:  New Road Rezoning
      Supervisor Booth explained that this item came up at another meeting.  This request 

      was from Taconic Design Consultants for a zoning change.  It was a request of the 

      Town Board to send letters to the surrounding home owners to see if they would be 

      interested in this change.  Councilman Woolsey asked if there was an expense to the 

      Town with this change and Supervisor Booth said yes there is.  Mark Taylor, 
      Attorney for the Town, said that we will have to ask Saccardi & Schiff to incorporate 
      this with the other map changes.  Mr. Taylor thinks when we were contacted, we did 
      tell them there is a fee involved.   Councilman Woolsey feels the contractor should 
      bear the burden of the fee not the Town taxpayers.  Supervisor Booth said he sent the 
      letters and received responses back from three surrounding homeowners and they 
      have no negative feedback for this change.  The next step is to send this request to 
      Saccardi & Schiff for their cost estimate. 
11.   Code Compliance Proposed Road Name Change:
      a. Militia Way to Maguire Way

      This is a request from Dana B. Demand, Brigadier General, NYANG Commander, to 

      honor Major General Thomas Maquire’s retirement with a name change of One 

      Militia Way to One Maguire Way.  Kathleen P. Sileno, Executive Officer, was 

      present to answer any questions the Town Board might have.   Ms. Sileno explained 

      that they will be having a formal ceremony to honor Major General Maguire and the 
      Town Board will be invited to attend.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the name change from 

      Militia Way to One Maguire Way, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. Pinnacle Boulevard

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the 

      road name Pinnacle Boulevard which is located off River Road.  The name has been 

      approved by the Newburgh Post Office and is located in the Middlehope Fire 

      District.   

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the road name Pinnacle 

      Boulevard, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      c. Chelsea View Terrace

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the 

      road name Chelsea View Terrace which is located off River Road.  The name has 

      been approved by the Newburgh Post Office and is located in the Middlehope Fire 

      District.

      Motion was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the road name Chelsea View 

      Terrace, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
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12.   Town Board:

      a. Update Handbook “Inventory”

      Councilman Piaquadio explained that the following will become a part of Section 

      1301 “Inventory” of the Town Hand Book:
      Entering Items into Inventory:

      It is the responsibility of the department head to make sure all items over $100.00 in 
      value are entered into inventory.

      When a purchase is made by a department or a piece of equipment or article comes 

      into the department’s possession that exceeds $100.00, the department head must fill 

      out a request form describing the item and requesting a bar code label from the 

      Accounting Department.
      The department head will receive a bar code label which will be adhered to the 

      new item.      
      Accounting Department personnel will then enter this item as part of the department’s 

      inventory.

      New items under $100.00 that are town property and are to remain in a department 

      should be tagged with a label “Property of the Town of Newburgh”.

      Councilwoman Greene said we should ask Tom Masten, Data Processing, to surplus 

      any computers that are no longer used by the Town so we can either sell them or give 

      them away.  All data needs to be stripped from them first.  She knows that 

      residents have asked about our surplus computers and if they could purchase them or 

      if the Town is giving them away.  Supervisor Booth said that anything over six 
      months old that is sitting in a box, is antiquated and not worth anything.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the above mentioned to 

      become part of the Employee Handbook, seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      b. Cit-e-net Invoice

      Councilman Piaquadio explained this item.  This invoice is for the “preview option” 

      that Cit-e-net offered when we set up our Town of Newburgh web site.  The invoice 

      is in the amount of $750.00 and is from September 9, 2005 to September 8, 2006.  

      This option does not have to be renewed and if we do decide to keep it, maybe they 
      can do one billing for both the yearly maintenance and the “preview option”.  The 

      $750.00 should be taken out of the Computer Reserve Fund.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to take the $750.00 from the 

      Computer Reserve Fund, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the payment of $750.00 

      for Cit-e-net, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      c. Fuelmaster 2500 & System

      Councilman Piaquadio explained this item.  This item is for fuel management for the 

      Town of Newburgh.  We have approximately $38,000.00 in our Interfund account to 

      pay for a fuel management system that would be located at Fleet Maintenance and the 

      Highway Department.  At this time every car in the Police Department has a credit 

      card.  When they go to fuel their car up, they have to swipe the card.  With this new 

      system you would swipe the card and add your mileage, it then sends a printout to a 

      designated printer with how much gas the car used and so forth and will be computed 

      with how many miles per gallon the car is getting.  For the Highway Department, the 
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      state is recommending to monitor the diesel that is used and at this time we aren’t in 

      compliance because we don’t have a fuel management system in place.  This system  

      will provide a chip (speed pass) for each Town vehicle.  Every time this chip (speed 

      pass) is used, the information will be sent to a computer, probably located in Jackie 

      Calarco, Town Account’s office.  The cost for the Fuelmaster system is 
      approximately $5,000.00.  If we put one in Highway, Fleet and replace the 

      system at the Police Department, you are looking at $15,000.00.  New pumps will 

      cost $10,000.00.  (See attached Scope of Work for specifics).  We need to figure out 
      how often we get fuel deliveries and how much fuel we use.  This information could 

      be provided by Jim LaColla, Fleet Maintenance Head Mechanic and Police Chief 

      Charles Kehoe.  At this time Councilman Piaquadio would like permission to bid this 

      out, with each site being done individually and Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town 

      will work on writing up bid specifications.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to put together a bid package for the 
      Fuel Management System, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      d. Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled Zoning of the Town of Newburgh: 

          Requirements for the Issuance of Building Permits and Certificates of 

          Occupancy

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  This is a draft Local Law 

      which includes a few separate amendments to the Code.  The elimination of a 
      nurseryman’s guarantee being one.  The Town will only accept letters of credit or 
      deposit of funds (cashier’s or certified check).  Second is the formalization of a 
      procedure that is now undertaken in reference to certificates of occupancy when a 
      building is completed during the winter months.  Landscaping needs to be completed 
      by May 1 of the following year.  Also the use of escrow for snow plowing for 
      proposed Town roads serving buildings with issued certificates of occupancy for 
      which the dedication process has not been completed is discretionary on the 
      Supervisor’s part and that the Town will contract to have the work performed rather 
      than directly perform it.  (See attached proposed Local Law.)  The Board is to look 
      this over and come back with any comments.
13.   Animal Control:

      a. T-93 Account

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to utilize the T-93 
      Account in the amount of $659.98.  The veterinarian bill for the month of June was 
      $272.28.  Mrs. Meyer would also like to purchase 30 feline leukemia / aids test kits 

      and 50 cat / kitten vaccinations at a total cost of $387.70. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the utilization of the T-93 

      Account in the amount of $659.98, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      b. T-94 Account

      Councilman Piaquadio would like to defer this until the contractor that was awarded 

      the installation of the doors has done so.  A letter needs to be sent to J & K Home 

      Improvements to let them know they have ten days to install the doors. 
14.   Executive Session: Orange County Landfill Litigation

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session at 8:59 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go out of Executive Session at 9:12 
      P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
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      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 
      Supervisor Booth reported that no action was taken during the Executive Session nor 

      is any action anticipated now.
Adjournment
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn the Audit Meeting / Work 

      Session at 9:12 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – absent; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
